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To: All County Appraisers, County Clerks, County Commissioners, County Treasurers 

and County Registers of Deeds 

From:  Roger Hamm, Deputy Director, Division of Property Valuation 

Date:  June 25, 2020 

Subject: 2020 Legislative Summary 

The 2020 legislative year will be remembered by executive stay-at-home orders and a shortened session 

due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  This year’s session saw a small number of bills passed into law with only 

one bill making this year’s legislative summary.  Senate Bill 155 will fall under the broad heading of the 

Division of Property Valuation but will only impact two tax districts in Sedgwick and Harvey counties.  

There were no bills passed that would impact the Division of Vehicles for 2020. 

Division of Property Valuation 

SB 155 – Hillside Cemetery District deannexed from Valley Center 

This bill will deannex all City of Valley Center territory within the Hillside Cemetery District located in 

both Sedgwick and Harvey counties effective June 30, 2020. 

After July 1, 2020 territory annexed by the City of Valley Center located within the boundaries of the 

Hillside Cemetery District would be excluded from the Hillside Cemetery District when annexed. 


